## FRASER POWER SQUADRON

Executive Meeting held at the Couch residence, August 9th, 1966 at 2000 hours.

## Present:

A. Watts, W, Couch, John Smith, A Paiger, A. MacNeill, E. Norton, L. Durant, R. Dodd.

Minutes of the last executive meeting accepted as read.

Lt. A. MacNeill reported that Telegraph Harbour would reserve a 100 foot float for our family cruise meeting. He reported that the owners would charge \$3.50 a head for a smorgasbord dinner. This was considered to be a little high for what we wanted and Al promised to contact Ernie Creamer to arrange a cold chicken dinner, with Telegraph Harbour Caterers supplying the french fries. John Smith volunteered to bring the rolls and bread. Al MacNeill reported that he will be sending out another Family Cruise Notice.

Art Watts was congratulated on his letter, covering the Fishermen's Course, to the Porthole.

Cmdr. Paiger reported that he will contact District for twelve posters and 500 circulars.

Moved by P/Cmdr. Watts, Seconded by Cmdr. Paiger, Carried that the meeting be adjourned.